











Kithead News Issue 10: September 2017

On the Right Lines

The first item is from 1939, from the Railway
Clearing House and lists in quite some detail the

As a change from showing more locomotive arrangements for Travel at Reduced Fares. What is
photographs, for this edition we delve into the perhaps surprising is the sheer number of
railway archives papers and come up with a categories to which different conditions apply:
couple of interesting items. everything from Entertainers to Hop Pickers!

Above is an image of the cover of the
booklet whilst to the right at an
enhanced size, for the sake of clarity,
is the comprehensive index page.
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LONDON aiyp NORTE WESTERN RAILWAY,

Lines

BIRMINGHAM DIVISION.

continued

JUNCTION wiTH MIDLAND RAILWAY AT NEW STREET STATION, BIRMINGHAM.

LINES COLOURED RED MAINTAINED BY L& N W RaiLway C° AT OWN cCosT
LINES COLOURED PURPLE & HATCHED BLAGK MAINTAINED BY L & N.W.RY C? AT COST OF

The second item is a plan
from 1899 which is part of
an agreement between the
London and North Western
Railway and the Midland
Railway. This shows part of
the track formation at
Birmingham New Street
Station, and specifically
allocates the responsibility
and cost of maintaining the
sections of the track.

Centro of Foathridge
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NEW STREET STATION EXTENSION (COMMUTED)
LINES COLOURED PURPLE & HATCHED RED MAINTAINED BY L & N.W RY C? AT COST OF
NEW ST. OLD STATION (COMMUTED )
LINES COLOURED YELLOW MAINTAINED BY AMBAF—Ga&+—6F MIDLAND RaiLway C? AT OWMN cosT,
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Update on Developments
with Chairman Brian King

In the last issue, we announced the proposal to
merge The Kithead Trust and the Library &
Archive of the Omnibus Society into a new entity
— The Bus Archive. The new entity would also
continue to collect non-bus material and keep
this under the ‘Kithead Transport Archive’ name.

Work has progressed in both organisations over the
last few months, including approval in principle by
both the AGM of the Omnibus Society and the
trustees of The Kithead Trust, both dependent on
approval of the final agreement.

Philip Kirk has also been appointed as OS Director
with responsibility for the Library & Archive — in
effect he is now performing the same role in both
organisations. The OS appointment is part of a long-
standing succession plan and Alan Mills had planned
to stand down in mid-2017. Sadly, Alan’s final illness
overtook him in January and so he was not able to
hand over this important post.

Both organisations have made their trustee
nominations for the new entity:

From Kithead: Brian King (who will be chairman)
Philip Kirk (director and archivist)
David Beaman

From The OS: Pat Russell (treasurer)
Tony Francis (secretary)
Julian Peddle

A seventh, independent, trustee will be nominated
jointly in due course. [ am very pleased about the
composition of the new trustee body; it is well-
balanced between the two organisations and draws
on the talents of both.

The target date of April 2018 remains achievable
and work is being undertaken on the legal issues of
transferring assets and collections to The Bus
Archive. Ray Stenning is working on the branding
and identity of the new venture, whilst work is
underway to liaise directly with the transport
industries.

As ever, we will keep you informed of
developments, and if you have any queries or
comments, please get in touch.
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Last time we announced the
availability of prints created
from the glass negatives
from the Charles H Roe
collection.

Roe Images

One request was from long-
term supporter Roger
Warwick, whose eye was
immediately drawn to an image
of a Roe bodied Bristol K of
United Counties, a subject on
which Roger has of course
written extensively.

Unfortunately, the original
glass negative was broken into
pieces but our scanning expert
Dave Stevenson accepted the
challenge and worked his
magic on the image with a little
help from Photoshop. The
result is absolutely
extraordinary. There is a lot of
debate in archives circles
about the use of images
enhancing software to alter
images but in this case there is
an entirely legitimate case for
restoring the image to the state
which the original
photographer intended — and
what a picture it is.
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Odds and Sods

Empress Coaches

Our feature about Empress Coaches prompted
David Domin to get in touch with more information
about the history of one of the coaches:

The June Newsletter contained a blast from the past.
PVV 888] was new to Palmerston Garage,
Northampton (t/a Country Lion). I worked at Country
Lion from 1984 to September 1986, and from time to
time drove 888. It had only 3 gears, a 3 litre engine,
and a supposed top speed of about 45, but I
remember one occasion, while driving staff home,
reaching 60 on a downhill stretch! The end of 888 in
that life came around April 1986, when a road spring
fractured, and it occupied a corner of the yard, as no
replacement spring could be found. I am surprised
that it has survived to this day, and wonder where it
has been in the interim.

Remember that David is carrying on excellent work
with his ‘Major Operator Garages’ series of
publications — they are well worth supporting. More
details at:

https://www.omnibus-society.org/publications.
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Bessbrook and Newry
Tramway

David Jenkins was the first of many readers to
identify the location of the photograph in the last
edition. It is on the section of line that has just passed
under the GNRI viaduct, as shown on this map:

Are You Signed Up?

If you didn’t receive this direct from us and you would like to receive the newsletter on a regular basis,
simply e-mail us at hello@kitheadtrust.org.uk with “Newsletter Subscribe” in the subject line. We
guarantee that we will only use your email address to promote the Trust and we won’t disclose it to anyone

else.

Why not pay us a visit?

We are open Wednesdays and Thursdays each week from 10 am to 4 pm (and some other times by
arrangement). Please book your place in the Search Room by emailing hello@kitheadtrust.org.uk.

This newsletter is Published by The Kithead Trust,
De Salis Drive, Hampton Lovett, Droitwich Spa, Worcs, WR9 0QE.
www.kitheadtrust.org.uk
CHARITY NUMBER 328257
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